LC State President’s Council 

Summary of October 28, 2024

President Pemberton shared updates regarding enrollment and its impact on current and future budgets.  President’s Council members learned that enrollment was up.  Special thanks went out to everyone involved in making prison education so successful.  The overall consensus was the LCSC would weather the enrollment storm better than the national narrative, based on diversifying the student demographic mix with CTE, dual credit students and prison education.  Athletics is also growing with the addition of dance / cheer courses.
The recurring expense operation budget has held flat for the past 5 years.  The goal is still to maintain the enroll target at 3,000 students.
Provost Fred Chilson and Sr. VP Andy Hanson shared the updates related to CDA and the recently launched industry BAS degree. Efforts to expand CDA industry partnerships include BAS roadmaps. For the BAS they are working with industry partners and growing the student base in Northern Idaho by offering a lower tuition rate of $228.  Some of the requirements to earn a BAS are that the student has been in industry 2-4 years; completed an AA/Advanced Tech Certification and is willing to participate in the portfolio program.an 
Both Provost Chilson and Sr. VP Hanson are Administrators / Executives in residence program in Coeur d’Alene on Thursday / Friday’s two weeks a month.  It was shared that Deans and Chairs will go up to meet with industry leaders in the near future to discuss pathways to degrees through LC. 
Several new dashboards were shown to the Council members.  They were.
1. The new HR Employee dashboard.
2. The Grants dashboard showing active grants.
3. The weekly enrollment dashboard. 
The Peer Institution ‘sleuthing’ was assignment was discussed and launched. , and everyone was split into teams and given assignments.  Their goal is to see what other schools are doing in terms of processes, procedures, fundraising, etc., that might be useful to LC State and help us work better not harder.
The final President’s Council meeting of 2024 will be held on December 2 in the WCC.

